
 

 

 
 

Date: July 23, 2025 
 

To: Local Educational Agency Leads, Administrators of Nonpublic Schools, Administrators 
of Approved Private Schools for Students with Disabilities 

 

Route To: Homeroom Administrators 
 

From: Ralph Hoag, Acting Assistant Commissioner 
Division of Administrative Services 

 
NJDOE Homeroom URL Changing 

 
At the direction of New Jersey Office of Homeland Security and Preparedness, the URLs for the New 
Jersey Department of Education (NJDOE) Homeroom and all applications on NJ Homeroom will be 
changing.  
 
Key steps/actions 
The URLs for NJDOE Homeroom and all Homeroom applications will be changing. Currently, the 
URL ends with “state.nj.us” and will now end with “doe.nj.gov”.  Therefore, NJDOE Homeroom will 
change: 
 

From: https://homeroom.doe.state.nj 
To: https://homeroom.doe.nj.gov 

 
The URLs for individual Homeroom applications are changing as follows: 
 

If the URL begins with: It will change to: 
https://homeroom4.doe.state.nj.us/ https://homeroom.doe.nj.gov/ 
https://homeroom5.doe.state.nj.us/ https://homeroom5.doe.nj.gov/ 
https://homeroom6.doe.state.nj.us/ https://homeroom6.doe.nj.gov/ 

 
Additional Information 
Please note the following: 
 

• Any links that have been saved need to be updated. This includes both the link to NJDOE 
Homeroom and any applications which are on NJDOE Homeroom.  
Example, you regularly login to the ASSA System on NJDOE Homeroom and have it stored as 
a favorite. Once the URL has been changed, this saved link will no longer work. You can 
change the URL now to prevent any interruption in being able to access the application. 

• Any passwords that you have saved will not remain saved with the new link. You may 
wish to make a note of frequently used logins to NJDOE Homeroom applications to login for 
the first time after using the new URL. 
Example, you regularly login to the CDS System on NJDOE Homeroom and the login 
automatically fills itself in. Once the URL is changed, the login won’t automatically pre-
populate. You may wish to make a note of your logins before changing the URL so that you 
can enter them once the URL changes to make the transition easier.  

 
Contact Information 
Any questions or problems accessing NJDOE Homeroom or applications on NJDOE Homeroom 
should be directed to doeit@doe.nj.gov. 

 
c:  Members, State Board of Education 

NJDOE Staff 
Statewide Parent Advocacy Network 
Garden State Coalition of Schools 
NJ LEE Group 
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